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The  Manna  March  Walk  for  Hunger  is  just  around  the  corner!    

Epiphany  is one of the Manna  Marchõs sponsors and we would  love to have a large  group of 

members walking  in  the March . If  you want  a Manna  March  T-shirt,  you must  register  

online  at  www .feed-my-people.org/currentevents  by Monday,  August  31st. Otherwise,  you 

can register  online  any time  before September 19th  or at  the March  on September 20th .  If  

you do not  wish  to walk,  you can be a Virtual  Walker,  for  a donation  of $5 or more. This  is a 

family -friendly  fundraiser,  and in  addition  to the March,  there  will  be carnival -style  games, 

face painting  and more. Come out  and have a great  time,  helping  a great  cause! 

  

Welcome 

to our 

New 

Members  
Received on 

August 23rd  

  

Chris Williamson  
Derek & Jill Perry,  

with their daughters  

Adeline and Matilda  

http://www.feed-my-people.org/currentevents
http://www.feed-my-people.org/currentevents
http://www.feed-my-people.org/currentevents
http://www.feed-my-people.org/currentevents
http://www.feed-my-people.org/currentevents
http://www.feed-my-people.org/currentevents
http://www.feed-my-people.org/currentevents
http://www.feed-my-people.org/currentevents
http://www.feed-my-people.org/currentevents


Epiphany Lutheran Church ð St. Louis, MO 

September 2015  

2 

Want To Do Better 
 
In a recent survey, 80% of the interviewees said they knew a Christian. Of those people, 
only 15% said they saw anything different  in the way Christians behave. In others words, 
85% thought the Christian Faith had no practical impact on the people who professed it.  

No one can bear all the blame for this perception about Christians. However, if we 
want it to change, each of us needs to own it.  So what should we do? Martin Luther, in 
his Small Catechism, wrote a simple prayer that can help us: ȰI am sorry for all this and I 
ask for grace.ȱ The most Christian thing to do is admit our failure. Confess to God and 
to each other that we have too often done the opposite of what the Bible says. We 
have been conformed to the pattern of this present age (see Romans 12:2).  

As children of God, we are free to admit when we are in the wrong. We ÄÏÎȭÔ have 
anything to prove. God is fully aware of our failures and shortcomings. And He loves us 
still. So ÉÔȭÓ always best to stop and pray, Ȱ) am sorry.ȱ  

Do you remember the next part of ,ÕÔÈÅÒȭÓ prayer? After he wrote Ȱ) am sorry and I ask 
for ÇÒÁÃÅȟȱ his next sentence says, ȰI want to do better.ȱ In other words, I want to 
change. I want to be more Christ-like. I ÄÏÎȭÔ want to conform to this world. I want to 
let my light shine so that people can see my good deeds and give glory to my Father 
who is in heaven (see Matthew 5:16). 

Followers of Jesus have been called to practice a way of life that is different  than the 
rest of the world. We are called to stand out, not blend in. Jesus says to us, Ȱ9ÏÕ are 
the light of the world. A city set on a hill cannot be ÈÉÄÄÅÎȱ (Matthew 5:14). One of the 
leaders in the early church said it this way: Ȱ) will show you my faith by what I ÄÏȱ 
(James 2:18). Trusting in Jesus leads us to practice new behaviors.  

So if we want to do better, what should we do? If we practiced the five following 
behaviors, I am confident that people around us would start seeing the light:  

1.  We participate in worship & Bible studyɂboth weekly services & daily prayer. 

2.  We share and invite faith  in Jesus naturally with  people in our unique life settings. 

3.  We give sacrificially of our time, talents, and tangible resources. 

4.  We practice Wisdom in serving our neighbors through our individual callings. 

5. We frame life within  the "ÉÂÌÅȭÓ Story centered on the life, death, resurrection, 
and return  of Jesus to raise the dead and renew all things. 

We need to have many more conversations about the shape of each behavior, but that 
will have to wait. Right now, simply notice that none of them require perfection. They 
only require our dependence on the grace God promises us in Christ and the Holy Spirit. 
And when our practice fails to make perfect, we need only to return to that prayer:     

Ȱ) am sorry. I ask for grace. I want to do better.ȱ 

Pastor Zeigler  
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Christian Fellowship & Formation 

Sunday School - Children are invited to meet in the 

upstairs parlor (by the church office) at 10:45 a.m. 

Weõre learning 
how to put on 
the full armor 

of God  
so we can take 

our stand 
against the 

devilõs schemes  

Sunday Matters. 
Itõs more than learning Bible Trivia.  

Itõs about building relationship across generations. 
It is active service to our sisters, brothers, and neighbors. 

It is learning how to follow Jesus every day. 

Womenõs Bible Study  
Wednesdayõs, 6:30 ð 8:30 p.m. 

During our September meetings, we will ask,  
òWhat does following Jesus really mean?ó  
òHow does following Jesus change everything?ó  
òWhat does it  look like to follow God's calling in my life?ó 

We will  hear ordinary women share real-life stories 
about the tension between chasing comfort and 
pursuing a deeper, gospel-centered life. Then, through 
study of key Scripture passages, we will  seek a biblical 
vision for action in our homes, communities, and across 
the globe.   

Contact Amy Zeigler or Desiree Stout to learn more. 

Sunday School Snapshot  

DATE LESSON ACTIVITY  

Aug 30 Ephesians 6:10ɀ12  Belt of Truth 

Sept 6 Ephesians 6:13ɀ14  
Breastplate of 
Righteousness 

Sept 13 Ephesians 6:15 
Shoes fit for 
Readiness 

Sept 20 Ephesians 6:16  
Shield of Faith 

 

Sept 27 Fourth Sunday Potluck & Blessing Bags 

Oct 4 
Ephesians 6:17a 

 
Helmet of Salvation 

Oct 11 
Ephesians 6:17b 
 

Sword of the Spirit 

Oct 18 Ephesians 6:18 Power of Prayer 

Menôs Tues Morning Bible 
Study and Fellowship  at Panera 

Bread on Loughborough & I -55 
6:30 a.m., every Tuesday  

Join us on your way to work.  

New members were welcomed at the service on Aug 23rd by 

Pastor Zeigler and Paul Terral (Youth-and-Family Ministry  

Director), with George Lluka translating into Albanian. 

Epiphany now has seven families native to Albania, a 

mountainous country near Italy  and bordering Greece. Three 

of these members are still  new to the English language and 

so, in our bulletins, we have started printing the Lordõs 

Prayer in Albanian to help them feel more at home. 

Ȱ'ÏÏÄ -ÏÒÎÉÎÇȟȱ  
in Albanian is Mire-mengjes.  
                        (meer men-jehs)  
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September 

Friday,  

September 11 th  

Call church office or email 
epiphanylutheran@sbcglobal.net  

Sept. 9 ð Confirmation/First Communion classes begin 
every Wed, 4 ð 5 p.m.  

Sept. 13 ð Fellowship Potluck at the Goetzõs lake house 
for all current (and future) choir members. 

Sept. 20 ð Manna March 

Sept. 27 ð Fourth Sunday Fellowship Potluck 
          Blessing Bag Packing Party (details below) 

Coming Up:  

Oct. 16ð18 ð Youth Retreat (grades 5ð8) at Lake of the 
Ozarks (chaperones needed).  

Oct. 24 ð  Oktoberfest Open House at Epiphany, 3 p.m.  

Oct. 25 ð 4 p.m. Reformation Celebration Service in 
partnership with Concordia Seminary  

Oct. 31   ð All Hallows Eve Rest Stop Ministry at 
Epiphany (skilled volunteers needed)   

Nov. 6 ð 7 ð New Church Directory pictures taken. 
Contact Lisa Birkman to be part of the Directory 
Design team. 

June 2016 ð Epiphany begins partnering with 
Concordia University Wisconsin to offer college 
classes in our building (see more info on page 5). 

6th  Tony & Trista Spain               7 years 
15th  Scott & Rachel Atkinson     8 years 
23rd  Mike & Linda Meyer           15 years 
24th  Toby & Kay Poppen           50 years 
27th  Mark & Becky Hagen         29 years 
27th  Fred & Pat Wachter            40 years 

September  

1st   Emilee Sutherlin 
3rd   Dominic Welch 
7th   Carol Trautman 
8th   Kay Poppen 
10th Bonnie Crites 
        Victoria Cuka 
        Elise Zeigler 
11th  George Lluka 
18th  Evelyn Perez 
25th  Michael LaJeuness 
28th  Richard Blattner 

October  

2nd  Hanna Hawk 
4th  Lynn Dancha 
7th  Trinity Langdon 

Throughout September, Epiphany is collecting supplies 
to create blessing bags, one gallon ziplocks filled with 
food and personal care items, kept in the passenger seat, 
and given to those in need.   
There are two ways that you can help make a difference:  

1. donate items (see wish list) and/or  

2. join us on September 27th in the fellowship hall, 
after the potluck, for a bag making party. We will 
work together to show Christõs love and put our 
faith into action. 

Blessing Bag Scripture calls us to action: òIf anyone has material possessions and sees his brother in need 
but has no pity on him, how can the love of God be in him? Dear children, let us not love with 
words é but with actions and in truthó (1 John 3:17-18).   

Toothbrush 

Toothpaste 

Soap 

Deodorant  

Shampoo 

Combs 

Tampons/pads 

Sunscreen 

Chapstick 

New Socks 

New Underwear 

Inexpensive 

gloves 

Hand-Warmers 

Band-Aids 

Baby Wipes 

Hand Sanitizer 

Bag of Quarters  

(for laundromat) 

Granola Bars  

Energy Bars 

Tuna/cracker packs 

Trail mix 

Raisins 

Peanuts 

Fruit cup 

Applesauce cup  

Gum/hard candy 

Hot Cocoa Mix 

Spiced Cider Mix 

Coffee mixes 

Bottles of Water  

(mini size) 

Wish List (travel size) 
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Attendance  

Week  

 of  
Sunday  

Growth  

 in the  

Word  

8/2 68 24 

8/9 78 20 

8/16 93 25 

8/23 104 45 (Potluck) 

8/30 93 50 
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Offerings  

Our Stewardship  

Week  

of  
Sunday  

Dedicated  

Gifts  

Other  

 Income  

8/2 $3,162 $1,96.71 -- 

8/9 $1,439.50 $480 -- 

8/16 $1,161.25 $150 -- 

8/23 $1,766 $65 $75 

8/30 $1,372 $560 -- 

Thanks to Epiphany ! Last month we raised $160.80 
during a door offering to support international 
refugees in St. Louis through Christian Friends of 
New Americans (CFNA).  
Dr. Buckman, CFNA Director, wrote: 
 ȰPlease convey our sincere thanks to all who made 
this gift possible. Your partnership in mission 
outreach among New Americans is much 
appreciatedȢȱ 
 
ü Also Thank You for all your food donations  
to the local food pantries! 

New Portals of Prayer/Hope-Full Living 
 

The new Portals of Prayer for the quarter of July - 
September are in the narthex. Also the new Hope-full 

Living booklets are here. Be sure to pick up a copy. 

Anyone interested in joining 

our choir please join us 

Sunday mornings, weõll be 

happy to have you.   

May God warm your heart 

to help us praise Him.  

Talk to Greg Gastler for 

more information. 

Starting next summer, we will open up our facilities to 

approximately 20 to 30 college students, who will be 

taking courses toward an Associatesõ Degree through 

Concordia University Wisconsin, every 

Monday ð Thursday, 8:30 a.m. to 2:30 p.m.  

We rejoice at this opportunity to reach out to 

our community and use our building during 

the week. 

Concordia University, in 

partnership with the 

Epiphany Church Council, 

has plans to open a satellite 

university campus at 

Epiphanyõs church building 

in June 2016.  
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Homebound: 
Bonnie Crites  Emilee Sutherlin  
Donna Reek  Kurt & Kathy Zickler 
Dorothy Zickler 
  
 
                      
 

Epiphany Members - for Godõs Grace, Health, &  Healing: 
Carolyn Gluesenkamp Ron Diederichs 
Bonny Lang  Rod Schury 
Kathy Zickler 

   

Serving as Police Officers: 
Jonathan Baublitz (Desiree Stoutõs brother) 
Andrew Kleffner 
Mark McMurry 
Adrian Patton 
Don Reynolds (Andreaõs husband) 
 
 

Serving in the Military : 
Patrick Coil 
Paul Frederich (Shirley Frederichõs grandson) 
Jinming Lam 
Tyson Patton  
James Welch (Micheleõs husband)  
David Wheeler (Judy Langdonõs son-in-law) 

Date  Time  Elder(s)  Greeter(s)  Acolyte   

9/6 9:30 a.m. Rod Horton Bill Dorsam Brianna Meyer 

9/13 9:30 a.m. Mike Meyer Millie Phillips Alex Pfeuffer 

9/20 9:30 a.m. Chris Pfeuffer Judy Eickhoff Elise Zeigler 

9/27 9:30 a.m. Rich Berg Britney & Jack Hawk Josiah Zeigler 

Altar Guild Duty ð Shirley Frederich & Judy Marvin 

Serving in September  
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 (Information as of Fri., Sept. 4 th . 

Please notify the office of any additions or removals.)  

Prayer Chain: 
Contact Barb Troup, (314) 497.7156 

 with prayer requests. Barb Troup will take Prayer 
Chain calls from Sept. 2nd ð 12th. 

  
×Weõre looking for more members to serve on the 

Prayer Chain. 
If you would like to join the Prayer Chain,  

please contact Karen Slama. 

Bookmark Epiphany at  

www.epiphany-stl.org 

New Look for our Website  

Check out our re -designed website at epiphany -stl.org .  

Stay tuned for more user -friendly improvements. Many 

thanks to Jack Hawk, Lisa Birkman , Don Fassold , Patti 

Krick , & Jill Pfeuffer  for serving on our re -design team!  
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The Junior Singers of LHSS hold their 1st rehearsal this Tues. evening, Sept. 1st, at 7 p.m. in the LHSS Choir Room. 

Junior Singers are a select choral ensemble of 5th ð 8th grade students who love to sing. While membership is 

by audition, interested families are welcome to observe the rehearsal & talk with Greg Gastler & Kelly 

McCord, LHSS music educators, afterwards. Or call ahead to learn more, (314) 833.1063. Junior Singer 

information is also available on the web at lhssstl.org/prospective-families/middle-school-fine-arts. 

 

St. Paul's Men's Club invites you to their annual Outdoor Movie Night presenting Disney's "Big Hero 6" on Sun., Sept. 6th, on 

the church parking lot. BBQ begins at 6:30 p.m.; movie begins around 8:15 (dusk). All are invited.... & it's FREE! Bring a 

lawn chair. If inclement weather, theyõll show the movie in the school gym. 

  

Concordia Seminary Guild Luncheon Meeting on Fri., Sept. 18th. òLiving In the Word . . . Beginning A New Academic Yearó. 

The Rev. Dr. Dale Meyer, Seminary President, Speaker 11:30 a.m. ð Registration at 12 ð Luncheon Business Meeting to 

follow. Takes place at Concordia Seminary 801 Seminary Place, St. Louis, MO 63105, Koburg Hall. 

  

The St. Lucas Menõs Club is sponsoring a Bratwurst Dinner on Sun., Sept. 27th, from 11 a.m. ð 2 p.m. in the church hall (gym), 

7100 Morganford Rd. The cost is: Adults - $9, Children (5-12 years) - $4, under 5 free. Carry outs will be available on 

the Morganford Rd. side. 

  

Give your marriage a fall refresh on a Lutheran Marriage Encounter Weekend scheduled for Nov. 6th - 8th, at Drury Plaza 

Hotel, Chesterfield, MO. Youõll restore your communication, rekindle your romance, & renew your commitment to 

your relationship on this special enrichment Weekend. Apply today at GodLovesMarriage.org, or contact Tom & 

Kathy Von Behren at vonbeh@sbcglobal.net or (636) 343.9453 for more info. Pre-registration is required by October 6th 

ð donõt miss out! 

  

Concordia Historical Institute is sponsoring the award-winning author Tim Townsend who wrote òMission at Nurembergó at 

a fundraising luncheon on Fri., Nov. 13th, at Ambruster Great Hall in Clayton, Missouri. Flyers are available in the 

narthex. 
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The Star  
is the monthly publication of 
Epiphany Lutheran Church 

4045 Holly Hills Blvd. 
St. Louis, M O   63116  

CONTACT US 
 

Pastor Zeigler:    pastorzeigler@sbcglobal.net  
Church Office:    epiphanylutheran@sbcglobal.net 
On the Web:      www.epiphany-stl.org  
Mail:       4045 Holly Hills Blvd. 
      St. Louis, Missouri  63116 
Phone:  (314) 752.7065     Fax: (314) 752.7065 

Bible Humor 
 

We take Scripture seriously, of course, but God also gave 

us the ability to laugh ñ and itõs healthy to do so!  

Enjoy these Bible-based riddles:  

 

Q: Who was the fastest runner in the Bible?  

A: Adam. He was first in the human race.  

 

Q: Where is baseball played in the Bible?  

A: Genesis 1:1 reads òIn the big inning.ó Then Eve stole  

first, and Adam stole second. Cain struck out Abel, and 

soon everything was rained out.  

 

Q: Who was the best financier in the Bible?  

A: Pharaohõs daughter. She went to the Nile bank and 

pulled out a little prophet.  

 

Q: What was Boaz like before he got married?  

A: Ruthless.  

Flagpole Prayers 
 

Each September for the past 25 years, young Christians 

across America have gathered around school flagpoles 

to pray. See You at the Pole (SYATP), which began at 

three schools in Burleson, Texas, is now an 

international event, with about 3 million participants 

annually.  

 

Students organize prayer gatherings, usually at 7 a.m. 

local time. Teachers, parents and youth pastors often 

join them. The theme verse for this yearõs event, which 

occurs September 23, is Acts 1:14 ñ òThey all met 

together and were constantly united in prayeró (NLT).  

 

Student-led prayer, even at public schools, is free 

speech protected by the U.S. Constitution. By gathering 

around their flagpoles, young people take a stand for 

Christ as they call on his name in prayer.  

Perfect Peace 
 

Peace is Christõs distinctive gift ñ not 
money, not worldly ease, not temporal 

prosperity. These are at best very 
questionable possessions. They often do 

more harm than good to the soul. They act 
as clogs and weights to our spiritual life.  

Inward peace of conscience, arising from a 
sense of pardoned sin and reconciliation 
with God, is a far greater blessing. This 
peace is the property of all believers, 

whether high or low, rich or poor.  
ñJ.C. Ryle  

Working for God, Serving Others 
 

No matter your occupation, each day brings 
opportunities to honor God by helping other people. 
This applies to everyone from a prince to a laborer, as 

Martin Luther said:  
 

òThe prince should think: Christ has served me and 
made everything to follow him; therefore, I should also 

serve my neighbor, protect him and everything that 
belongs to him. That is why God has given me this 

office, and I have it that I might serve him. é  
 

òThe same is true for shoemaker, tailor, scribe or reader. 
If he is a Christian tailor, he will say: I make these 

clothes because God has bidden me do so, so that I can 
earn a living, so that I can help and serve my neighbor. 
When a Christian does not serve the other, God is not 

present; that is not Christian living.ó 

mailto:pastorzeigler@sbcglobal.net
mailto:epiphanylutheran@sbcglobal.net
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